

**ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10 THPT**

**Năm học: 2025 - 2026**

**ONLINE 2**

**(Thời gian: 60 phút không kể thời gian phát đề)**

**(Đề thi gồm có 4 trang, 50 câu)**

**PART A. PHONETICS (0,6 point)**

**Choose one word whose underlined part pronounced differently from that of the others. (0.6 point)**

- Question 1. A. number      B. return      C. summer      D. product  
Question 2. A. waited      B. rented      C. watched      D. needed  
Question 3. A. books      B. woods      C. roofs      D. boots

**PART B. LEXICO – GRAMMAR (5.4 points)**

**I. Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete the following sentences ( 3,6 points)**

Question 4. She was born \_\_\_\_\_ 15<sup>th</sup>, January.

- A. in      B. on      C. at      D. of

Question 5. The plane doesn't \_\_\_\_\_ till 5 o'clock.

- A. take off      B. put off      C. look up      D. hang on

Question 6. My new sofa is \_\_\_\_\_ the old one.

- A. more comfortable      B. comfortably      C. more comfortabler      D. as comfortable as

Question 7. **Circle the option, which has OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word.**

She had a cozy little apartment in Boston.

- A. warm      B. uncomfortable      C. dirty      D. lazy

Question 8. He works \_\_\_\_\_ than Tom

- A. A. hardly      B. harder      C. more hardly      D. hardest

Question 9. The students couldn't do the test \_\_\_\_\_ its complicated problems

- A. because      B. in spite of      C. because of      D. though

Question 10. She is talking about the author \_\_\_\_\_ book is one of the best-sellers this year.

- A. whose      B. whom      C. which      D. who

Question 11. Do you know the boy \_\_\_\_\_ we met at the party last week?

- A. where      B. whom      C. which      D. whose

Question 12. \_\_\_\_\_ sun is a star at the center of our solar system

- A. a      B. an      C. the      D. Ø

Question 13. That money belongs to her. It is \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. hers      B. she      C. her      D. my

Question 14. \_\_\_\_\_ he studies, \_\_\_\_\_ he understands the subject.

- A. The more hard/the better      B. More hard/better      C. Hard/better      D. The harder/the better

Question 15. Linh: \_\_\_\_\_ are you?      Na: Fine , thanks

- A. How old      B. What      C. Who      D. How

Question 16. I wish he \_\_\_\_\_ here now.

A. was                                      B. were                                      C. would be                                      D. been

Question 17. You \_\_\_\_\_ eat too much junk food. It's not good for your health.

A. can                                      B. must                                      C. shouldn't                                      D. have to

Question 18. The problem of \_\_\_\_\_ among young people is hard to solve.

A. employment                                      B. employee                                      C. employers                                      D. unemployment

Question 19. To American, it is impolite to ask someone about age, \_\_\_\_\_, and salary

A. happiness                                      B. money                                      C. marriage                                      D. old

Question 20. He is interested in \_\_\_\_\_ models.

A. making                                      B. to make                                      C. made                                      D. makes

Question 21. I study hard \_\_\_\_\_ high mark

A. get                                      B. to get                                      C. got                                      D. getting

Question 22. He's always busy. He has \_\_\_\_\_ time to relax

A. many                                      B. few                                      C. plenty                                      D. little

**Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.**

Question 23. Hanh: "It's very generous of you to offer to pay!"                                      Quan: "\_\_\_\_\_."

A. I'm glad you like it.                                      B. Thanks a million.  
C. That was the least I could do.                                      D. You can say that again

Question 24. Son: "I've been awarded a scholarship to Harvard University."; Mum: "\_\_\_\_\_."

A. Good job!                                      B. Just kidding!  
C. It's up to you.                                      D. Same to you. Thanks!

Question 25. **Circle the option, which has CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word.**

He was asked to **account for** his presence at the scene of crime.

A. complain                                      B. exchange                                      C. arrange                                      D. explain

## **II. Give the correct form of the verb. (1.0 point)**

Question 26. Look! Peter \_\_\_\_\_ (cook) with his wife in the kitchen.

Question 27. The boy \_\_\_\_\_ (buy) a new book last Sunday.

Question 28. It is not easy \_\_\_\_\_ (visit) the museum at the weekend.

Question 29. I often \_\_\_\_\_ (get) up at 6 o'clock

Question 30. She \_\_\_\_\_ (not/meet) her mother for 2 days.

## **PART C. READING (2 points)**

### **I. Read the signs and choose the best answer (1 point)**

|                                                                                                                              |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
|                                             | <p>Question 31. <i>What does this sign mean?</i></p> <p>A. Enter this street with your bike.<br/> B. Do not ride your bike on this road.<br/> C. Do not use black bike to ride on this road.<br/> D. Ride your bike on the pavements.</p>                                                                |
|                                             | <p>Question 32. <i>What does this sign mean?</i></p> <p>A. Motor vehicles prohibited<br/> B. Stop before crossing the traverse line on the road<br/> C. Stop before crossing the traverse line on the road is clear before entering a major line<br/> D. You can park here</p>                           |
| <p><b>Photocopies have come down<br/>in<br/>PRICE!</b><br/> <i>(Black and white only.<br/>Colour copies - No change)</i></p> | <p>Question 33. <i>What does the notice say?</i></p> <p>A. There is no longer any colour photocopying here.<br/> B. There are changes to the prices of all photocopying here.<br/> C. Some photocopies are now cheaper than they were.<br/> D. All photocopies are now cheaper than they were.</p>       |
| <p><b>Luggage cannot be removed<br/>without a receipt</b></p>                                                                | <p>Question 34. <i>What does the notice say?</i></p> <p>A. You must show a receipt if you want to remove luggage.<br/> B. When you remove your luggage you are given a receipt.<br/> C. You can leave your luggage here without change.<br/> D. When you remove your receipt, you need your luggage.</p> |
|                                           | <p>Question 35. <i>What does the notice say?</i></p> <p>A. Everybody can come here in the evening.<br/> B. Children cannot come here in the evening.<br/> C. Children cannot come here in the morning.<br/> D. Nobody can come here in the evening.</p>                                                  |

## II. Read the text and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each question (1 point).

The Talent Factory is a newly established music school that provides courses for children with no musical experience, as well as for young musicians in their early years of playing. The school offers a variety of musical instruments for students to choose from, including piano, violin, and guitar. Additionally, there are singing courses available in different styles, such as classical, jazz, and pop, along with songs from TV shows.

The courses at The Talent Factory focus on **improving** important skills like reading music and playing an instrument. The school strongly believes that music should be enjoyable, recognizing that students learn better when they are having fun. This idea is built into their teaching methods, creating an interesting and enjoyable learning environment.

At the end of each course, The Talent Factory organizes a performance for family and friends. This end-of-course show provides students with an opportunity to display their progress and achievements, helping to build **their** confidence and pride in their musical journey.

The Talent Factory aims to develop young talent and encourage a lifelong love for music. The school's supportive and fun environment is designed to make every lesson a positive and enriching experience for every student.

36. What could be the best title for the passage?

- A. Learning to play the piano                      B. The Talent Factory school  
C. The history of music                              D. Famous musicians

37. Which word is CLOSEST in meaning to “**improving**” in paragraph 2?

- A. visiting                      B. enjoying                      C. developing                      D. keeping

38. Which of the following statements is NOT TRUE about The Talent Factory?

- A. The school offers piano and violin lessons.  
B. The school has singing courses.  
C. The school organizes end-of-course performances.  
D. The school only provides courses for experienced musicians.

39. What types of singing lessons can you take at The Talent Factory?

- A. Classical, rock, pop, and country.                      B. Classical, jazz, pop, and TV show songs.  
C. Jazz, blues, and folk.                                      D. Pop, opera, hip-hop, and classical

40. The word **their** in paragraph 3 refers to \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. students                      B. achievements                      C. friends                      D. methods

#### PART IV. WRITING (2.0 point)

Identify the mistake and correct it (1.0 point)

Question 41. He is reading an interested book in the living room

- A                      B                      C                      D

Question 42. I start reading an interesting novel two weeks ago.

- A                      B                      C                      D

Question 43. He is looking forward for visiting his parents again.

- A                      B                      C                      D

Question 44. The results of Dr. Jack's experiment was published in a scientific journal.

- A                      B                      C                      D

Question 45. The weather was bad, because we had to cancel our picnic.

- A                      B                      C                      D

Your answer:

| Mistake | Correct |
|---------|---------|
| 41.     |         |
| 42.     |         |

|     |  |
|-----|--|
| 43. |  |
| 44. |  |
| 45. |  |

**Complete the second sentences without changing their meaning to the first ones, using the given words (0.6 point).**

Question 46. This film is more interesting than that one.

=> That film .....

Question 47. Finish your homework or you can't go out with your friend.

=> If .....

Question 48. She said to me: "I'm going to the mall."

=> She told me .....

**Combine the two simple sentences into one. Using the words in brackets (0.4 point)**

Question 49. Despite the heavy rain, we all enjoyed the excursion. (**Although**)

=> .....

Question 50. The man is a teacher. He gives me a card (**who**)

=> .....